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SPEECH DAY EDITION   

The Waterfall College Annual Speech Day dawned clear 
and bright and HOT! It was the perfect start to a magical 
day and Mid-term break, ahead of Matric Exams. Read on! 

0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌȭÓ -ÅÓÓÁÇÅ 

Dear Parents 

Welcome back to school for the final term of 2016, after the 
brief October holiday. )Ô ÉÓ ȬÒÅÍÁÒËÁÂÌÅȭ ɉÔÏ quote our 
Governing Body chairperson on Speech Day) to consider 
the range of activities enjoyed by our students this month. 

Speech Day provides an excellent opportunity to award 
academic achievers, bid the Class of 2016 farewell and 
showcase our school. Thank you to those who attended the 
function and hearty congratulations to Dux of school, 
Sidney Reed, to Proxime Accessit, Laura Luciani and to all 
trophy winners.  The press coverage was most heartening. 

The Grade 11 dance, the Touch Rugby tournament, the 
Hillcrest Spur fundraising evening and of course the JSE 
Investment Challenge for the Grade 10 Accounting team 
were ÓÏÍÅ ÏÆ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒȭÓ ÈÉÇÈÌÉÇÈÔÓȢ 

I have a special ÒÅÑÕÅÓÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ÕÔÉÌÉÓÅ ÔÈÅ 7ÁÌÔÏÎȭÓ ÏÒÄÅÒ 
booklet to purchase stationery for 2017.  Besides the 
convenience, a small percentage of your purchases will 
serve as a fundraiser for the school.  New cupboards need 
to be built in the Science Laboratory with the funds.   

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÊÏÉÎ Ȭ3ÅÅËÅÒÓȭȟ (/0%ȟ ÁÎÄ Ȭ-ÏÍÓ 7ÈÏ #ÁÒÅȭ ÁÓ ×Å 
pray for our matric students to have energy and motivation 
as they study and write their final examinations with the 
goal to obtain Bachelor Degree passes.   

Sincerely 

Jeanette van der Merwe 

News and Events 

1. Waterfall College Speech Day 2016 

This ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÈÉÇÈÌÉÇÈÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÁÃÁÄÅÍÉÃ ÃÁÌÅÎÄÁÒ ÅØÃÅÅÄÅÄ 
expectations, thanks to a remarkable team behind this 
important event, led by Deputy Principal Bryony Green. 

 
All the trophy winners on Speech Day 2016 with Guest 
of Honour Dr Carolyn Hancock and Principal Jeanette 

van der Merwe 

 Photo Credit: Glenn McGee 

!ÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ 0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌȭÓ ÁÄÄÒÅÓÓȟ Ôhe Guest of Honour was 
adeptly introduced by Grade 12 student Bjorn van der 
Veen, who said he had found it difficult to select only two 
items from her CV to mention. Dr Carolyn Hancock has a 
Doctorate in Genetics; she is the Chairman of the Angels 
Care Centre and Thembelihle Primary School in Howick 
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and Director of The DNA Project, a national non-profit 
initiative to reduce crime in South Africa through the 
discipline of forensic science. Dr Hancock inspired the 
Matrics with her story and encouraged them to pursue 
knowledge and to apply that knowledge to something 
about which they are passionate. She went on to present 
certificates and awards to the students. 

 
Dux of school Sidney Reed with Proxime Accessit Laura 

Luciani, Guest of Honour and Sch0ol Principal 

2. 2017 Prefects Announced 

The new prefect team for 2017 was announced at a special 
assembly on 29 September 2016.  

 
2017 Head Prefects Thomas Langford and Jade McGee 

at the Rotary Course Photo credit: Glenn McGee 

Jade McGee and Thomas Langford, our 2017 Heads of 
School, represented Waterfall College during the holiday 
at the 53rd Rotary Youth Leadership course held at Port 
Shepstone High School. What a great start to their 
leadership year! Here is the full list of their team: 

Name 2017 Portfolio 

Jade McGee Head Girl 

Thomas Langford Head Boy 

Noluthando Buthelezi Deputy Head Girl 

Cameron Smith Deputy Head Boy 

Megan Roux Grade 8 and Marketing 

Casey Davies Grade 8  and Outreach 

Hannah Munnery Grade 9 and Marketing 

Ryan Kayton Grade 11 

Ivan Chicalia Grade 9 and Head of Sport 

Shaina Rowland Grade 10 and Culture 

Nikita Ulyate  Grade 11 

Uti Akpan Grade 10 

Brandon Jerg IT 

Démian Naicker Maintenance 

Jessica Gappmeier Environmental 

Adrian Longmoor Maintenance 

Pinky Cele Environmental 

 

3. JSE Investment Challenge: WFC Gets 5th in SA! 
 
The Grade 10 Accounting team and teacher Ms Cansfield 
headed off to the Johannesburg Stock Exchange in 
Sandton on 21 October to receive their prizes for placing 5th 
in the Speculator Category in South Africa, from a field of 
approximately 300 schools.  
 
Congratulations to the four boys in Team VLK Investors: 
Vaughan Lacon-Allin, Lwazi Ncube, Kuhle Majola and 
Sbono Ngobo. Each received a framed copy of the 
certificate, a Satrix account with a balance of R1000 to 
invest, and a virtual reality box (a device worn on the head 
connected to a mobile phone to watch 3D movies).  
 
Ms Cansfield said the students were great ambassadors for 
Waterfall College during the trip, smart in their formal 
uniform and with great manners. ȰWaterfall College 
students are just remarkable,ȱ she added. Well done! 



NEWSLETTER NO. 10 OF 2016   3 

 

 

Grade 1o Accounting Team VLK Investors with Ms 
Cansfield outside the Johanesburg Stock Exchange in 

Sandton with their awards for placing 5th in South Africa 

4. Waterfall College Service Awards 2016 

Service continues to be one of the key pillars of Waterfall 
College. As such, students were presented with service 
certificates at assembly on 10 October. Community 
outreach activities, sports coaching of fellow students and 
service to the school all contribute to these achievements. 

 

Congratulations to all our Waterfall College Service 
Award recipients 

In addition, two of our Matric students participated in a 
community cleanup with Keep Hillcrest Beautiful during 
September.  

Well done to Kyle Wiesner and Sidney Reed. Ȱ4ÈÅÉÒ ÅÆÆÏÒÔÓ 
in the Hillcrest area are much appreciated and we thank 
ÔÈÅÍȢ 4ÈÅ ÙÏÕÎÇ ÁÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÆÕÔÕÒÅ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÂÅÁÕÔÉÆÕÌ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙȟȱ 
said Marge Mitchell, chairman of the Keep Hillcrest 
Beautiful Association.  

 

Kyle Wiesner and Sidney Reed with Marge Mitchell 
from Keep Hillcrest Beautiful 

Source: Highway Mail 
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5. Eldorado Spur Hillcrest Fundraiser  
 

Well done to our students who helped as Ȭshadow waitersȭ 
on Saturday evening 29 October at the Spur in Hillcrest. 
The event was arranged by the fundraising committee 
headed up by Mrs Angela Jacob (Damien and Ronwynȭs 
mom). Head of GET Mr Kyle assisted on the arrangements 
for the evening and parents kindly supported the event. 

 

Waterfall College student waiters at Eldorado Spur  

Photo Credit: Greg Kyle 

6. Sports Update: Karate Achiever 

Candice Leslie was awarded the esteemed title of 
Ȭ3ÐÏÒÔÓÐÅÒÓÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 9ÅÁÒ ΨΦΧέȭ ÁÔ 3ÐÅÅÃÈ $ÁÙȢ  

 

Candice Leslie, Sportsperson of the Year 2016 

Candiceȭs recent achievements have been astounding. She 
competed in Johannesburg at the All African Goju Ryu 

Karate Championships and received a bronze medal in kata 
and a silver medal in fighting, which means she was 
selected to represent South Africa in Romania in 2017. 
Shortly after that she received her Black Belt First Dan, a 
remarkable sporting level for a Grade 10 student. Well 
done, Candice! Your story is truly inspiring. 

Information   

1. Examination Advice 
 

-ÒÓ 6ÁÎȭÓ ÁÄÖÉÃÅ ÔÏ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÁÈÅÁÄ ÏÆ ÅØÁÍination time. 
Please guide your children in their studying as follows: 

¶ Set aside time to prepare 

¶ Have your exam timetable visible 

¶ Make a study timetable 

¶ Have a comfortable study area 

¶ Eat well! (especially breakfast) 

¶ Exercise ɀ it helps you de-stress 

¶ Practice exam skills by doing past exam papers 

¶ Summarise notes into lists or mind-maps rather 
than highlighting old notes 
 

2. Donations Update 
 
Speech Day was made 
especially beautiful, thanks 
to the time and effort of Mr 
Rocky Rogiers (Mrs 
2ÏÇÉÅÒÓȭ ÈÕÓÂÁÎÄɊ ×ÈÏ 
kindly repainted the front 
wall of the hall (scaffolding 
seen here during an 
assembly ahead of Speech 
Day). 
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Waterfall College is also grateful to Roxanne Smith, who 
donated an Olympus dictaphone/voice recorder to the 
school for examination purposes. 
 

3. Waterfall Preparatory School Open Day 
Please encourage family and friends to diarise the Open 
Day for Waterfall Preparatory School. 

 

Important Dates to Diarise! 

1) Thurs 03 Nov ɀ Gr 9 & 10 Outdoor (overnight) 
2) Tues 08 Nov ɀ Governing Body meeting 
3) Tues 15 Nov ɀ Waltons delivery of invoices 
4) Wed 16 Nov ɀ Open Day Waterfall Preparatory 
5) Wed 16 Nov ɀ Exams begin for Gr 10 & 11 
6) Fri 18 Nov ɀ Exams begin for Gr 8 & 9 
7) Mon 21 Nov ɀ Waltons delivery of stationery 
8) Tues 22 Nov ɀ Parents collect Waltons stationery 
9) Tues 29 Nov ɀ Gr 8-11 Exams end 
10) Wed 30 Nov ɀ Full school day 
11) Fri 02 Dec ɀ Collect reports 14h00 

 
 

  
For further events and news, see the Waterfall College website homepage www.waterfallcollege.co.za 

Like us on Facebook and follow us on Twitter 

Scripture of the Month: The Gifts of the Holy Spirit  

¶ ȬTo one there is given through the Spirit a message of wisdom,  

¶ to another a message of knowledge by means of the same Spirit,  

¶ to another faith  by the same Spirit,  

¶ to another gifts of healing by that one Spirit,  

¶ to another miraculous powers,  

¶ to another prophecy,  

¶ to another distinguishing between spirits,  

¶ to another speaking in different kinds of tongues,  

¶ and to still another the interpretation of tongues.  

¶ All these are the work of one and the same Spirit, and he distributes them to each one, jÕÓÔ ÁÓ ÈÅ ÄÅÔÅÒÍÉÎÅÓȢȭ  
 

-   1 Corinthians 12: 8-11 
 

http://www.waterfallcollege.co.za/
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The annual Grade 11 Dance held on Friday 28 October at Hillcrest Sports Club was a great success, and photos will be in the 
November edition! We wish you all a blessed examination period during the month of November.

Yours sincerely 

 
Keryn House 
EDITOR (marketer@waterfallcollege.co.za) 
 
On behalf of: 
Jeanette Van Der Merwe, Principal 
Bryony Green, Deputy Principal 
Vivienne Lamplough, Head of FET 
Greg Kyle, Head of GET 

Bonus photographs from Speech Day  (Photo Credit: Glenn McGee) 

  
Trophy winners: Viriliter Age, a student who best 
epitomises the qualities of a Waterfall College student 
(Michael André), The Jenny Shingler Award for Courage 
& Perseverance (Dylan Casten), The Waters Trophy for 
Leadership & Initiative by a Female Student (Kayla 
Stacey) 

Trophy winners: The Jarren Thomas Award for Tourism 
(Michaela Crous) - also the recipient of The Steven Grové 
Award for Most Improved Learner, The Nelson Mandela 
Trophy for History (Lina Kobayashi) and The Jessica Trophy 
for Geography Geography (Helen Taylor) 

  
Trophy winners: The Cultural Award (Ruth Tsela),  The 
Saville Award for Design (Amy-Rose Jack) and The 
Bourreau Award for Creative Excellence (Amy Amstutz) 

Trophy winners: The Surmon Prize for English Oral (Paige 
Macfarlane), The Roderick Winter Award for Afrikaans 
(Laura Luciani), The J. Bothma Award for Passion in 
Afrikaans (Sidney Reed) with Mr Roger Wood, Chairman of 
the Governing Body 

mailto:marketer@waterfallcollege.co.za

